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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 6th February 2016
Laganvale Band Room, Wansbeck Street, Belfast

Chairperson
Boris Pinto
Attendees

Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), Ken Browne (Comber), Patricia Gibson (Wellington), Allan Davison (3rd Carrickfergus), Ken Tweedie (VP), Alan Hunter (1st Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Boris Pinto (Murley), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Stephen Kennedy (Templemore), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Wellington)

Apologies

Michael Alcorn (Downshire), Paul Kirk (Downshire)
Boris Pinto welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
Paul Kirk advised of the following correspondence.

Brett Baker confirmed he’d prefer closed adjudication for Solos & Ensembles. He also advised best format for youth workshop. Minor Hall booked at Malone (senior sections room). Facebook event created and pushed, also on BBL website. Not may responses yet though.

Solo & Ensembles – Junior Section Draw and Timings published to Website and Facebook. All details sent to directly to bands. 

Russell Gray contacted re: Conductors Workshop. He’s available Sunday 29th May (can come night before) and Sunday 19th June (can only day trip due to commitment previous evening)

Anne Crookston travel plans were confirmed although flights were not booked yet. Flying Edinburgh to Belfast City.

Nigel Boddice confirmed as adjudicator for Spring Festival as Leigh Baker could no longer make it due to unforeseen commitment. We just missed Mark Wilkinson (by one day)

Laganvale have confirmed that it will be OK for BBL to use their percussion for FMT and Spring Festival.

Richard Whiteside on behalf of NIBA has requested BBL to provide details of contest music for upcoming contest.

Craig Adair on behalf of Symington Silver enquired about re-affiliating with BBL although band doesn’t intend to contest any time soon. I have advised him that it would be put to meeting and also that they would need to affiliate to NIBA beforehand as non-contesting band.

Craig Connolly advised he can get a van for Fivemiletown (van and fuel for free) and hopefully for Spring Festival too. He also advised he would be available on the Friday afternoon to transport percussion.

Paul advised that he hadn’t had much time to pursue the Friday night event at Fivemiletown and that he had missed the boat with a few bands. Ballyreagh, Lisnaskea, Churchill and St Mary’s had said they were interested along with Murley. Greystone Silver not available. There were 1 or 2 more bands to follow up with.

Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy advised that the bank balance on 25th January was £3482.55. He noted that Fivemiletown 2015 sponsorship money of £750 had arrived.
Solos & Ensembles 2016
Alan Hunter brought those present up to date with various movements among sections and withdrawals. He advised that some children had been entered in the wrong sections. It was decided that they should play at the start of the correct sections.
Updated Entries as follows (with last year’s in brackets)

	Juniors
	 
	 
	Seniors
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	10+under solo
	20 (13)
	 
	Slow Melody
	33 (33)

	12+under solo
	20 (30)
	 
	C Solo
	12 (15)

	12+under ens.
	2 (2)
	 
	B Solo
	7 (15)

	Junior Band
	4 (4)
	 
	A Solo
	13 (14)

	15+under solo
	40 (43)
	 
	10 Piece A
	2 (3)

	17+under solo
	20 (13)
	 
	10 Piece B
	0 (1)

	17+under ens.
	4 (4)
	 
	Senior Ens.
	6 (9)

	 
	
	 
	B Quartet
	2 (5)

	 
	
	 
	A Quartet
	10 (8)

	 
	
	 
	 
	

	Total
	110 (109)
	 
	Total
	69 (103)


Competitors to be advised to be at the venue 30mins before the start of their section.

Paul McCann from Strabane will adjudicate the junior sections.

Start time on the day will be 9:30am.

Paul Kirk to check piano tuning closer to the time.

Alan Hunter advised that new trophies had been ordered but that several perpetual trophies had not been returned, this should have happened by January meeting. Paul Kirk to send a reminder to bands.

Alan Hunter to check the location of the adjudicator box.

The Brett Baker workshop will commence at 7pm on the Friday evening.

Brass in Concert 2016
The draw for the contest was made as follows:
	Section
	Band

	4th
	1. Letterbreen Silver Band

	4th
	2. Maguiresbridge Silver Band

	4th
	3. Warrenpoint Silver Band

	4th
	4. Dynamic Brass

	3rd
	1. Comber Silver Band

	3rd
	2. Dungannon Silver Band

	3rd
	3. Wellington Memorial Silver Band

	3rd
	4. St Mark's Silver Band

	2nd
	1. CWA

	2nd
	2. Roughan Silver Band

	Championship
	1. Downshire Brass

	Championship
	2. Third Carrickfergus Band

	Championship
	3. Laganvale (Metal Technology) Band

	Championship
	4. Murley Silver Band

	Championship
	5. 1st Old Boys Silver Band


It was agreed by those present that the start time on the day would be 10:30am with one break after 3rd section, at which point the results would also be announced.
The Friday night event will start at 7:30pm.

Paul Kirk to check whether BBL have a room booked at the Valley Hotel.
Spring Festival 2016
Bill Clements proposed that 4th/5th section bands could play an entertainment programme at the contest.
The closing date for entries was agreed as 5th March (next BBL meeting) with draw to be made at meeting on 2nd April.

Any Other Business
Paul Kirk’s advice to Symington as recorded in correspondence was agreed.
Regarding Conductors’ workshops, Boris Pinto advised that the services of a band need to be secured and expenses need to be quantified.

Alan Hunter suggested asking the section winners of Spring Festival according to availability.

Sunday 19th June was agreed as the date for the workshop.

Allan Davison advised that Hannah Copes and Thomas Bonner had secured places in this year’s European Youth Band. It was agreed that they should each receive £100 as in previous years.

There being no further business, Boris Pinto thanked everyone for coming and drew the meeting to a close. 

Next meeting will be Saturday 5th March.
Upcoming BBL Events

	16th April 2016
	Spring Festival


Upcoming Other Events

Lurgan Salvation Army Band 
with guests 
Olaf Ritman, Bandmaster, Amsterdam Staff Band & 

Steefe Kleepe, Principal Cornet, Amsterdam Staff Band
and Pond Park Primary School Choir (winners of BBC School Choir of the Year 2015)
Saturday 5th March 7pm

Poyntzpass, Dungannon, Tamlaghtmore & Wellington 

Youth Bands
Featuring World Famous Tenor Horn Player Owen Farr

Friday 8th April 2016, 8pm 

Acton Parish Church 

Cory Band in Concert
24th September 2016, 8pm
Dungannon Leisure Centre

Page 2 of 2

[image: image1.jpg]